

## RECEIVED

JUN 17 1955

Packard C Windle Director AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS LESS

## UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 475 L Enfant Plaza, SW Washington, DC 20260-0001

Mr. Richard I. Wevodau
Director
Maintenance Craft Division
American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO
817 14th Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20005-3399

JUN 14 1985

ARTICLE\_\_\_\_\_SECTION\_\_\_\_SUBJECT\_\_ET- 8.15

Re: APW

APWU - Local Seattle BMC, WA 98003 H4T-5D-C 92

Dear Mr. Wevodau:

On May 16, 1985, we met to discuss the above-captioned grievance at the fourth step of our contractual grievance procedure.

The issue in this grievance is whether the two grievants, who were sent to OPTO and successfully completed Electronic Technician training, must be promoted to Electronic Technicians, PS-8 even though no level 8 vacancies exist in the Seattle BMC. The grievants were sent for training so they could serve as ET-9 "backups" in emergency situations.

During our discussion, it was mutually agreed that the following would represent a full settlement of this case:

Based upon Maintenance Bulletin MMO-82-84 (05/03/84) and Regional Instructions, filing number 637 (04/06/78), the two subject grievants will be promoted to Electronic Technicians, PS-8. The promotions will be retroactive to December 8, 1984.

Please sign and return the enclosed copy of this letter as your acknowledgment of agreement to settle this case.

Sincerely,

Carolyn M. Webb

Labor Relations Department

R.L. Burnes

Director
Maintenance Craft Division